CHIPPING NORTON TOWN COUNCIL

The Minutes of the
Finance & General Purposes Committee Meeting

held on 10th October 2019
A meeting of the Finance & General Purposes Committee meeting was held on Thursday 10th October 2019 in the
Council Chamber, the Town Hall at 7.30 pm.

The following members were present: -



Cllr. M. Tysoe, Chairman


Cllr. R. Benfield



Cllr. S. Coleman


Cllr. D. Davidson 


Cllr. D. Heyes


Cllr. M. Jarratt


Cllr. G. Mazower



Cllr. R. Poole



Officers:  The Town Clerk



   Accounts Assistant

1. Apologies for absence  


Apologies had been received from Cllr. C. Butterworth and Cllr. E. Coles.
2. Declaration of interests 
There were no declarations of interest to report on the items specified on the agenda.
3. Public Participation

There had been no requests for public participation.
4. The Minutes held on the 29th August 2019 - were approved and signed by the Chairman at the meeting. 
5. Matters Arising

Consumer Unit at Town Hall

Bannor Electrical had completed the work to install the additional consumer unit at the Town Hall. Cllr. M. 
Tysoe and Cllr. D. Davidson would check that the Christmas Lights in the trees now worked.

Dog Fence at New Street Recreation Ground

The contractor had advised that the installation of the new fence and gate would now be w/c 28th October 2019. Cllr. R. Benfield would meet the contractor on site to ensure installation was in the agreed location. 
Request for Bins
The Town Clerk had received confirmation of the charges for new litter and dog bins from WODC. Cllr. M. Jarratt requested 1 x additional litter bin to be added to the order. The litter bin would be located at The Green replacing a previously removed damaged litter bin. The committee agreed the request. The Town Clerk would order the new bins to be installed at the locations agreed.
20 mph speed signs

OCC had completed the installation of the signs. Cllr. D. Davidson commented that one new illuminated sign was not working on the Burford Road. The Town Clerk to report the fault to the OCC Officer responsible for the scheme. The Traffic Advisory Committee had issued a press release and would be working on an awareness campaign with the local community and road users.
War Memorial repairs
The Town Clerk had sought a further quotation from Alfred Groves Builders. However, due to the timescales involved and their current work commitments, they declined to quote. The work at the War Memorial had now commenced. The two wooden benches had been removed to the Worcester Road Cemetery and will be refurbished by the Council’s Maintenance Operative and reused elsewhere within the town. The new metal benches will be installed by the Royal British Legion once the repaving works have been completed. The concrete planters will be cleaned by the Council’s Maintenance Operative. All work would be completed prior to Remembrance Sunday. 
Storage container – Greystones
Cllr. M. Tysoe confirmed that the container was now in place at Greystones and event equipment was being transferred to it. 

Bus Shelter

Cllr. G. Mazower had undertaken further research into the background of the problems surrounding the bus shelter 
and its subsequent removal. Cllr. G. Mazower had visited the location on a number of occasions, during different times of the day and during different weather conditions. Cllr. G. Mazower had spoken to various bus users and neighbours. It was acknowledged that this was a complex issue affecting the community and was a very busy, well used bus stop. Discussions with the Police had been undertaken and they had confirmed that they would deal with any reported issues of anti-social behaviour if the bus shelter was reinstated. The committee discussed the issues and possible installation of a smaller bus shelter. Cllr. G.  Mazower would consult with one remaining resident to enable a fully informed decision to be made. Cllr. G. Mazower would report on the matter and make a recommendation to Full Council on 21st October 2019.  
Cllr G. Mazower and Cllr. S. Coleman requested that the Recreation and Sports Committee consider facilities for the youth within this area and identify a policy for Place Making with young people and the community.

6. Accounts up to 01/10/19
The committee received and approved the accounts up to 01/10/19. A number of cost centres were currently under spent for various reasons. The grass cutting contract and weed control contracts would be reviewed early next year to ensure the Council’s requirements were correct and achievable by contractors. The weed control contract would also take into account the work that the Council’s Maintenance Operative could undertake, dependent on his seasonal work schedule.
7. Any other business

Town Hall Hire


Cllr R. Poole requested free use of the Town Hall for a number of charity fundraising events. £460,000 was 
needed to enable a local child to receive cancer treatment in New York. A local primary school was planning 
to hold a number of fund raising events to help with the fundraising. Cllr. D. Davidson agreed that Cllr. R. 
Poole could have free use of the Town Hall for fundraising activities for this charity.

Cllr. S. Coleman requested consideration of a reduced hire rate or free use for The Transition Group. The 
group had limited funds and met in the Lower Hall. The meetings were often disturbed by noise from a 
fitness class being undertaken in the Upper Hall. Cllr. D. Davidson advised Cllr. S. Coleman to confirm the hire 
rate that the group were being charged. This should be charged at the charitable rate and whether the 
group could meet on an alternative day to avoid the disturbance from the other hiring. A decision on free use 
for the group would need to be made by the Town Hall and Publicity Committee. Cllr. S. Coleman to 
investigate further with the Transition Group.

Tank Farm Development
Following the Town Council meeting on 16th September 2019, Cllr. D. Heyes had produced a proposal for the committee to consider regarding the Tank Farm development. The proposal was discussed and the summary notes would be distributed by the Town Clerk to the committee for information. Cllr. D. Heyes had worked on the proposal with Cllr. G. Mazower and Cllr. R. Poole. Three companies had been approached regarding their availability and suitability to undertake this work. MacCreanor Lavington architects best met the brief for project. The proposal would enable the Council and community to identify the most important requirements from the development. This information would be used to work with OCC, WODC and prospective developers. The committee agreed that the proposal would be discussed further at the Town Council meeting on 21st October 2019. 

Recommendation: That the Council agrees to employ MacCreanor Lavington to work with the Council and the community to prepare a manifesto at a cost not exceeding £5,000. 

Christmas Trees

Cllr. M. Tysoe discussed the plans for this year’s Christmas trees. The trees would be dressed with lights on 24th November. The installation of the trees onto buildings was programmed for the 25th November. 10-12 Volunteers were needed for the 24th November. Cllr. G. Mazower would enquire if any of the sixth formers from Chipping Norton School would be interested to assist on the 24th November. Any interested volunteers to be at the Town Hall at 9.00am. The tree dressing was expected to take 2.5hrs. Mr P. Lake would shortly be visiting properties that had previously had Christmas trees to confirm this year’s requirement. 
Rifle Club
Cllr. M. Tysoe reported that a section of fence adjoining the Rifle Club was damaged and needed replacing. Concern was expressed about the possibility of fly-tipping and that if this occurred, the Council would be responsible for its removal. Funding could be available from the remaining S106 money. Quotations for the fencing work were being sought.
Potholes at Greystones

Cllr. Tysoe reported that the Bowls Club had complained about a number of potholes and that these needed to be mended ASAP. The Council was responsible for this area and the Recreation and Sports Committee should make arrangements for the repairs. The committee also identified that the road beside the Rugby Club was also in need of repair. This section was the responsibility of WODC.  The Town Clerk to inform WODC of these issues.
8. Date of the next meetings
The date of the next meeting was arranged for 28th November 2019 at 7.30 pm in the Council Chamber, the Town Hall.

The meeting closed at 8.42 pm.  HallHsalllikjsfklvnhflknjfdb;gfeio
